
From: "Mochrie, Paul" <Paul.Mochrie@vancouver.ca> 
To: "Direct to Mayor and Council - DL" 

Date: 8/9/2021 9:25:15 AM 
Subject: Upcoming news release: Appointment of Auditor General (August 9, 2021 ) 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

I am writing to inform you t hat t he City wi ll be issuing the below news release lat er t his morning, August 9, 2021, 
announcing the appointment of M ike Macdonell as Auditor Genera l. Please keep the news release embargoed 
until it goes live from the City media email account at approximately 10 AM. The Mayor and members of t he 
AGRC are quoted as part of t he news release. 

Best, 
Paul 

Paul Mochrie (he/ him) 
City Manager 
City of Vancouver 
paul.mochrie@vancouver.ca 

~ TYOF 
VANCOUVER 

The City of Vancouver acknowledges that it is situat ed on t he unceded tradit ional territories of the xwma8kwayam (Musqueam), 
S~~wu7mesh (Squamish), and salilwata+ (Tsleil-Waututh) Nations. 
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DRAFT 
City of Vancouver 
News Release 
August 9, 2021 

City Council selects Mike Macdonell as Vancouver's new Auditor General 

After a broad recruitment search, City Council has appointed Mike Macdonell (he/him/his) in the newly 
created role of Auditor General for the City of Vancouver. 

This appointment follows the November 4, 2020 Council approval of the establishment of the Office of 
the Auditor General and the terms of reference for the Auditor General Recruitment Committee (AGRC) 
and the Auditor General Committee (AGC). The AGRC, formed for the purpose of recruiting an 
independent Auditor General, was comprised of Councillors Rebecca Bligh, Adriane Carr, Lisa 
Dominato, Colleen Hardwick as Chair, and Sarah Kirby-Yung. 

"The appointment of Mike Macdonell as the Inaugural Auditor General is a significant milestone for the 
City of Vancouver," said Councillor Hardwick, Chair of the former AGRC. "For the first time, the City will 
have independent assurance of the stewardship of public funds; joining every other major city in 



Canada. Mike comes with a wealth of knowledge and experience and is up to the challenge. He 

possesses the qualities that we have been seeking: integrity, discretion, collaborative, approachable; 

with a strong data-driven and standards focus.”
 

“Vancouver’s first ever Auditor General is an important addition to our governance structure in the City. I 

want to thank all the councillors for their hard work and dedication to this process, and look forward to 

working with Mike Macdonell as he establishes this office,” said Mayor Kennedy Stewart.

 

At the Office of the Auditor General of British Columbia, Mike Macdonell was the Assistant Auditor 

General, Quality Assurance, Standards and Administration. He led performance audits of Crown 

corporations, ministries and legislative offices in areas ranging from health care, transportation, public 

utilities, police services, to performance management and reporting.

 

At British Columbia’s Auditor General for Local Government, Mike Macdonell conducted quality control 

reviews and provided technical advice on all the audits conducted by the office over the eight years it 

was in was operation. In the private sector, he was a Business Advisor and leader of BC Public Sector 

Enterprise Risk Services for a national accounting and advisory services firm.

 

A Chartered Professional Accountant (CPA, CA), Macdonell is a Certified Fraud Examiner and holds 

Bachelor of Arts and Master of Business Administration degrees. As a volunteer, he served six years on 

the Council of the Institute of Chartered Accountants of BC and sat on the Institute’s Practice Review 

and Licensing Committee as well as the Public Practice Committee of CPA BC.
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Note to Editors: Head shot of Mike Macdonell attached

 

 

Quotes from Auditor General Recruitment Committee Members:

 

Councillor Rebecca Bligh 



“The creation of an Independent Office of the Auditor General is a critical initiative and we have found an

incredible inaugural leader and subject matter expert in Mike Macdonell. I am confident that under Mike’s
leadership this office will deliver value in both performance and financial accountability and transparency

at City Hall.”
 

Councillor Adriane Carr

“It’s critical that the public has confidence that the city’s use of taxpayer dollars and its collection and 

disposition of other revenues including developer contributions, is serving the public interest well. That’s 

why an Independent Auditor General is so important. I can’t imagine anyone more qualified to take on 

this critical inaugural role than Mike Macdonell.”
 

Councillor Lisa Dominato

“Vancouver residents expect City Council to govern with integrity, deliver quality services and invest their

tax dollars wisely. The first ever Auditor General for Vancouver will increase the transparency, 

accountability and efficiency of City Hall and civic services.”
 

Councillor Sarah Kirby-Yung

“It’s been a privilege to serve on the Auditor General Recruitment Committee to hire the inaugural 

Auditor General for the City of Vancouver. I couldn’t be more pleased to welcome Mike Macdonell into 

this role, as he brings unparalleled experience and expertise that will be invaluable in establishing and 

leading the AG office and function. I look forward to this independent office working to build the 

confidence of Vancouver residents in how their tax dollars are spent, identifying where things can be 

improved and what is being done well, and also to serving on Council’s new Auditor General Committee 

to support accountability and transparency at City Hall.”
 

 

Media Contact:

Civic Engagement and Communications

604.871.6336

media@vancouver.ca

 




